
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 August 2006 

10. MEMBERS’ QUESTIONS  
 
 Pursuant to Standing Orders 4.1 to 4.1.5, the following question was provided in writing: 
 
 “Why did the Chairperson support, on behalf of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board, the item that 

was in the Press on Saturday in relation to the Edgeware Swimming Pool when it has not even come 
to the Board for a recommendation and it was an LTCCP issue and only voted on at Council.  I totally 
understand Councillors Withers and Condon but not our Board as a whole supporting this issue when 
we have had no formal input?”  

 
 In accordance with Standing Order 4.1.5, the following response was provided: 
 
 “The Mayor had asked that the Board Chairperson be involved in the communication regarding 

Edgeware Pool.  The Board did not support the closure of Edgeware and Belfast Pools in its LTCCP 
submission.  However, a decision has been made by Council to close Edgeware Pool and the Board’s 
role is to adhere to that decision.” 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


